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Dear Parents/Carers,
Well, it looks like winter has finally gone and the sun is beginning to shine a bit more. The children love when the weather is nice enough for them to play on the pitch (
We have bought some new equipment for P1-7 to use in the playground / pitch and it is proving to be very popular! We have a timetable of daily activities which is working well. This is ensuring that we are covering our values of “fairness” and “inclusion” so that everyone has a choice. 
Money to school - REMINDER
Can I just remind everyone that if your child takes money to school to be handed in,
money MUST be in a SEALED NAMED ENVELOPE. Thank you for your co-operation.

Sponsored Spell Money 

Just to inform you that the money from our Sponsored Spelling event during Literacy Week last term (£447.50) has been spent on new books for the library. 
School closed – MONDAY 5 JUNE
Just a reminder that school will be closed on Monday 5th June as it is a local holiday. 
Class Photos
All orders MUST be handed in by TUESDAY 16th MAY. Thank you.
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School Fair – 20th May

Just a reminder that it’s this Saturday from 10-12. Please return your lucky squares tickets and money as soon as possible. Don’t worry if you haven’t sold them all, please return what you can! 
Donations for the raffles, chocolate stall, bottle stall, Jars and home Bakes are appreciated (
Annual Feedback - QUESTIONNAIRE
Thank you to those of you that returned the parent questionnaire for nursery and for school. Your feedback is important to us so that we can gather comments about our school. Thank you in advance. 
P1-7 Pupils have also completed a questionnaire in school during class time.
You will receive a feedback sheet with the results of the questionnaires in due course.

Travel Breakfast

We had another very successful Travel Breakfast on Friday 5th May. We had a total of 72: 45 children and 27 adults! Thank you to Phil and the parent helpers for doing a splendid job!
We announced the Golden Ticket winner from the bike to school fortnight. Well done to Christopher in P2! He wins a jacket and a set of bike lights. 
There will be one more Travel Breakfast this term. 
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Health Week: 6th – 9th June
As part of our Health Week this week, pupils may be given the opportunity to taste healthy foods. If your child has any particular food allergies that school may not be aware of, can you please let us know as soon as possible.
Can you please ensure that your child has PE kit (t-shirt / shorts / trainers) EVERY DAY in school during Health Week? Thank you. 
P1-7 Sports Day – Wednesday 7th June
Races will start at 10:30. This year we would like P1-7 pupils to wear sports clothes in their team colour. Pupils will sit in their Team for Sports events, not classes. 
There are 3 teams:   HAUGHTON – Red
BLYTHEWOOD – Blue  CAIRNTON – Yellow

Potted sports will be in the afternoon, starting at 1:40. The Minty trophy, which is awarded to 2x P5/6 pupils, will be announced and presented at the leavers assembly in June. 
Garioch Care Home - winner

Well done to our Garioch Care home competition winner – Alfie P3! His design has now been put onto a fundraising tea towel which is available to buy for £5 each.

Orders are now being taken, so if you would like to purchase one, then please complete the slip at the end of this newsletter and return to school in a named envelope with the correct money enclosed. Thank you.
Water Bottles for sale

It is important that your child drinks enough water through the day. Pupils are allowed to drink water in class (NOT JUICE). We have water bottles for sale at £2 each, called “Active-bottles”.
If you would like to purchase any, please complete and return the appropriate slip, or pop into the school office.
School Facebook Page

Just a reminder that we have a Facebook page which aims to give you news and information about the school. It is Port Elphinstone Primary School. I hope that you find it useful. 
Dates for your Diary
Sat 20th May
Spring Fair 10-12

Thurs 25th May
Parent Council Meeting 6pm

Mon 5th June
School closed (holiday)
w/b Tues 6th June
Health Week

Wed 7th June
P1-7 Sports (races), 



10.30am.

Wed 7th June
P1-7 Potted Sports 1.40pm

Fri 9th June

Nursery sports, 10:45am 



and 2.15pm

Fri 9th June

9.20 – 10.30 Litter pick

Wed 14th June
Nursery Parent Open 



Evening 6.30pm
Fri 16th June

Parent Council BBQ 6pm, 



more details to follow.

Tues 20th-Thur 22nd June      P7 to Academy

Wed 21st June
School Moving Up day, 



10am – 12 noon.
Wed 28th June
P7 Leavers Assembly, 




St Mary’s Church
Fri 30th June
Last day of term. School 



closes at the usual time.

................................................................................
Mon 21st Aug
First day back for Teachers 


(in Service)
Tues 22nd Aug
School starts again at the 


usual time.
Please feel free to get in touch if you would like to discuss any matter further.  You are invited to comment on the return pro-forma on any aspect of school whether as a comment/suggestion, compliment or concern. These are responded to as and when necessary. 
Finally, please sign and return the slip below to say you’ve received and noted the contents of this newsletter.
Yours sincerely

Nic Boyle
HEAD TEACHER

Comment/Suggestion, Compliment or Concern

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Signature …………………………………………………………………………… May 2017

(………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Active-bottles - £2






       
May 2017
Child’s name(s) ...............................................................................................................  

Class(es) ..............................................................................................
I would like to buy _____ Active-bottles at £2 each.  

Total amount enclosed = £_______

(………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Garioch Care Home Tea Towel
Child’s Name: …………………………………………………………………………… Class: …………………

I would like to buy ………………  tea towels at £5 each

Total enclosed:  £…………………………
Parent Signature: …………………………………………………………………………………………………
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